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Date: Friday 3rd May
Dear Parent/Carers,
We are planning an Early Years adventure to Elsecar Park on Wednesday 22nd May! It would be fantastic if all our lovely parents and carers could join us!
Below is a brief outline of our day:
· Meet and register at 9am in our school Hall
· Walk to Elsecar Park

· Free time on arrival to the park 
· Enjoy the play equipment on offer 

· Re-assemble for lunch together at 12.15pm

· Re-register at the bandstand at 1.30pm

· Walk back to school
Detailed Plan of our day:

Please meet in the school Hall at 9am. Please ensure that your child has used the toilet facilities before we set off. Staff will register your child and give them a school ID wristband. We will set off from school at approximately 9.15am for the walk to Elsecar Park. If you are attending this trip with us, please ensure that you are supervising your child at all times on the journey there, especially near the roads and along the canal. Key crossing points will be: 

· School Street (opposite the bus stop)

· top of Tingle Bridge Lane

· road at the bottom of Tingle Bridge Lane on to the canal path

· Wath road at the end of the canal path on to adjacent canal path

· minor road at Elsecar Heritage centre

· car park entrance exit near the pelican cross

· pelican crossing towards the entrance of Elsecar Park

 *inc. return journey 

Please note that you will need to be extra vigilant as the paths are quite close to the canal. For this reason, do not let your child near the water’s edge at any point on our walk. Our journey will take us down Tingle Bridge and along the canal bank until we reach Wath Road. A member of staff will help you cross the road safely, after which we will continue our walk along the canal bank all the way to Elsecar Heritage Centre. We use the public that runs parallel to the Heritage Centre carpark which will lead us out to the pathway where the main crossing is for the entrance to Elsecar Park. We will then all cross the road at the crossing outside Elsecar Park, making our way up to the field at the side of the playground/café area. The Early Years Staff will set up base at the side of the sand area and will remain there until 12.15pm. We will be taking a range of play equipment including bats and balls, stilts and hoops etc. for you to access with your children. During this time, you are also free to explore Elsecar Park at your leisure with your child. We will then all reassemble at the staff base to eat our lunch together. You are welcome to bring your own picnic or you may wish to buy food from the café. Staff will remain in this area until 1.15pm before making their way to the bandstand where we will all regroup and re-register children before 1.30pm. From this point onwards, we will all stay together to embark on our journey back to school. 
We will take the exact same route on our return journey back to school. We are aware that some parents may not need to take this return journey back to school due to living in close proximity to the park. If this is the case, and you are not taking this return journey back to school with us, you must ensure your child’s class teacher makes a note of this on their class register. We aim to be back at school for approximately 2.30pm. If you have not been able to attend this trip, then please collect your child after 2.30pm from their classroom. If we are delayed for any reason, we will notify school immediately. 
Please cut off and complete the slip below and return back to a member of the Early Years Team as soon as possible. Remember to keep this letter for your information.
We look forward to you joining us on this last adventure of the school year. 

Many thanks and kind regards, 

The Early Years Team

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Child’s name:_______________________

I will/will not* be supervising my child on the trip to Elsecar Park on Wednesday 22nd May
*(please delete as appropriate). 

Due to the official adult/child ratio, all Nursery children will need to be accompanied by their adult family member. 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 
Headteacher: Emily Edwards
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